
Aug. 01—Vicar Keilani Installation 

Aug. 15-17—Confirmation Camp 

 Forms Due by August 1 

Aug. 22—Blessing of the Backpacks 

Aug. 25—Catechism Parent Meeting 
5:30 pm 

Aug. 29—All Things NEW—Campaign 
Kickoff Event (NEW Lutheran 6 pm) 

 

  Faith News and Announcements August 1 & 2, 2021 
Summer Worship Services: Sunday—8:00 am & 9:30 am Monday—6:30 pm 

WOMEN OF FAITH 
 Beginning with the favorite 
hymn, “Lift High the Cross” 

and closing with almost 
3,000 LWML women (and a few men) 
praising God that they were gathered 

together again, the National LWML  
Convention was held in Lexington, KY 
from June 24-27, 2021.  Some of my 
favorite quotes:  “God is good even 

when life is not” – and on a lighter note, 
“I like your face!” or “I like your mask.”   
A new Mites goal of $2,150,000.00 was 
set for the 2021-2023 period.  You can 
watch the entire convention, including 
the colorful Parade of Flags from the 82 

countries where LWML mites have 
made an impact the past 76 years, by 

typing “LWML convention 2021” on your 
IPad or computer and following the 

prompts.  Watch for more info and pho-
tos in the upcoming issues of Lutheran 

Woman’s Quarterly and Mission Tidings.   
PS – with the delivery of 42  
pillowcase dresses to Orphan Grain 
Train, WOMEN OF FAITH have now 
reached the 500 mark in the few years 
we’ve been sewing dresses.  Special 
thanks to Barb Erickson for using her 
exceptional sewing  
talents.  The next shipment will go to 
Lutheran Indian Ministries .   
To God Be The Glory.   
Arlene Doepke 

Packer’s family night  
The youth of Our Saviour Lutheran 
Church, 120 S. Henry Street, Green 
Bay, are selling tickets to Packers 
Family Night on August 7. The cost is 
$10 each -the same as ordering from 
the Packers directly. Questions 
about this sale can be directed to 
the church office at (920) 468-4065 
or info@oslc-gb.org. 

Bathroom renovations  
are done! 

The bathrooms by the office  wing 
are now complete!  A warm thank 

you to Jim & Joy Anderson for 
 overseeing and facilitating the  
renovations of the bathrooms. 

Welcome Vicar Keilani! 
Vicar Keilani is being installed this  
Sunday, August 1. Please join us for 
cake in between services to welcome 
him and his family. Vicar Keilani’s first 
day in the office is Monday, August 
2nd.  Thank you to all who donated to 
the Vicar Food Pantry and to those who 
were able to help  with the move in. 

Women’s bible study 
We are excited to  
announce that the  
Women's Bible Study 
will be resuming  
September 8, using the 
book, Be Still and Know, 

a Study of Rest and Refuge by  
Deb Burma. We are asking that  
everyone purchase their own copy of 
the book. It is available from  
Amazon and ChristianBook. 
If you plan to attend, please let us 
know in advance by contacting  
either Pat Falkenhagen at 
patfalk67@gmail.com  or Gina Bents 
at gbents@new.rr.com. We will 
meet Wednesdays at 6:30 pm in the 
church lounge.  

Blessing of the backpacks 
Bring your backpacks with you to 
church for the Blessing of the  
Backpacks that  will be taking place 
on Sunday, August 22 during  
 service. Pastor Errer will bless the 
backpacks and pray for a happy and 
successful school year.   

Sunday School Volunteer Meeting 
Volunteer meeting will take place 
on Sunday, August 22 after the 
9:30 am service downstairs. Kids 
will join together and sing some of 
the fun Sunday School songs while 
DCE Alex Wright will go over the 
details for the volunteers. *If you 
would like to decorate your  
classroom, this is the perfect  
opportunity to do so. 

mailto:info@oslc-gb.org


Altar Bouquet 1 Altar Bouquet 2 
Center Altar 

Bouquet 
Baptismal Font  

In Celebration of  
Miles Matushak’s 

1st Birthday 
 

In Celebration of  
Erica Errer’s  

Birthday 

In Celebration of 
Joshua & Erica 

Errer’s  Anniversary 

In Loving Memory 
of Marlin Zittlow 
-By Irene Zittlow 

pray for our  
shut-ins: 

Janice Cleven 
Dan Fels 

Eugene Feldhausen 
Mary Ann 
Hermsen 

Toni Nelson 
Carol Walker 

Ken Vieth 
 
 

Also pray for our extended family and friends of Faith:  

We pray for: 
Karin Barth 

Sharon Bauer 
Amy Butterbrodt 

Ginny Fleck 
Helen French 

Sharon Kussow 
Lil LaRue 

Shirley Mitchell 
Nancy Moede 
Lucas Raby 

Doug Schuettpelz 
Lois Stirdivant 

Kelly Tollar 
Jean Zimmerman 
Rick Zimmerman 

Faith’s Inactive Members 

Jeff Irish (son in law of  Robert & Jean Neufeld) 
Reverend Timothy Kinne (father of Angela Stiles) 
Patti Nelson (sister of Joel Cornell)  
Don Kvorka (brother of Kathy Cornell) 
Dr. Erik Fossum (friend of Jeff & Mary Jo Walch) 
Jan Welter (wife of Leo Welter) 
Chase Royal (grandson-in-law of Bob & Jean Neufeld) 
Becca Babka (daughter of Diane Jones) 
Katie Bartel (niece to Al & Robin Petasek) 
John & Sally Hartfeld (parents of Natalie Jackson) 
Pastor Mike Ahlemeyer 
Teri Dittman (sister in law of Paul & Lori Reynolds) 
Matthew Lange (nephew of Paul & Lori Reynolds) 
Gary Miller (friend of Christa Batiansila) 
Luke Davison (former member of Faith) 
Liz Benecke (friend of Kay Hanna) 
Judy Tepe (friend of Connie and Randy Lenz) 
Kathy Anderson (sister of Paul Heiser) 
Maynard Lufter (father of Martie and Jack Roubal) 
Pastor Pett (Redeemer Lutheran Church) 
Harold Wilson (brother of Sandy Olson) 
Doug Behl (student of Green Bay Trinity Lutheran) 
Susanne Hoehneke (friend of Birgit Harms) 

Jill  (friend of Karin Barth) 
Mike Walschinski (grandson of Angie Dobratz) 
Sydney Miracle (niece of Robin and Brian Paul) 
Jim Shearer (brother-in-law of Andrew & Sue 
Mansfield) 
Ted Schwenker (father of Molly Krueger) 
Isaiah Phillips (grandson of Allan and Eleanore Juza) 
Derek Kosmicki (nephew-in-law of Louisa Schauer) 
Rose Walschinski (grand-daughter of Angie Dobratz) 
Delores Kinne (grandmother of  Angela Stiles) 
Charlie Cheslock (grandson of Keith & Jolene Cheslock) 
Jeanne Fellenz (mother of Tiffany Hoffman) 
Jackson Kieth (infant relative of Marv Kovach) 
Bob Falkenhagen (brother-in-law of Pat Falkenhagen) 
Kevin Klover (brother of Kathy Ebert) 
Amy Kellerman (cousin of Linda Just) 
The Williamson Family (friends of Kelly Bagneski) 
Pastor Jeff Dobratz (son of Angela Dobratz) 
Jean Newkirk (friend of Marian Kovach) 
Melody Vollmer (granddaughter of Kelly & Mike Tollar) 
Andrea Laroque (friend of Toni Nelson) 

Faith’s Active Military Members 
Rachel Messerschmidt  

Due to the increased number of requests, please review the extended family prayer list and contact the  office at 
flcgb.office@gmail.com with any removals, edits, and/or additions. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.  

Altar flowers 

There are still openings for August altar flowers.  If you would like to help beautify the altar, the 
sign up is available at the Welcome Center. The cost is $15.00 per bouquet. 

mailto:flcgb.office@gmail.com?subject=prayer%20request


 
Notice of a Special Voters’ Meeting to be held on September 12, 2021 at 11:30 (following the 
Second Service).  At this meeting, we will consider the purchase of property and the amending of 
the constitution.   
 
Motion for the purchase of property: 
 The Council moves to purchase property at 2347 S. Webster Ave. for no more than 
$190,000 with the contingencies of an inspection, financing that includes no more than 5%  
interest on the loan with a minimum of 20% down, with the 20% down to come from current  
assets and financial holdings, with a separate maintenance fund to cover the cost of maintaining 
the property.  The property is to be operated by a third party manager, held in a newly established 
LLC, and two of the three housing units must be used as rentals until the property is paid off. 
 
Motion for the amending of the constitution (per the recommendation of the North Wisconsin 
District). 
 The Council moves to amend the Constitution and Bylaws to read: 
 

Under Article V. The Office of Pastor and Other Called Positions - After the last sentence, 
following the words “in addition to being qualified for the work of ministry” add: “and 
who have been endorsed by and are members of the Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod.” 
 

       Under Article VI, Authority of the Congregation, section E. Removal From  
Membership – I would recommend adding the requirement that the excommunication of 
any person from membership would require a two-thirds majority vote of the voters  
assembly. 
 

       Under Article VIII, Officers – I would recommend adding a section “c.” which reads: 
“Any officer or board member who fails to carry out his or her duties of office or who 
fails to perform the responsibilities of confirmed membership may be removed from 
 office by the voters assembly by a two-thirds majority vote, in Christian and lawful  
order.  Matthew 18 should be followed under such circumstances.” 

Important notice of a  
special voters’ meeting  

September 12 at 11:30 am 



Faith Christian preschool 
The 2021-2022 school year is upon us at Faith Christian Preschool!  If you or  

someone you know is looking for a Christian based preschool program for the 
upcoming school year, please visit  faithpreschoolgb.com for more 
 information or to register.  We believe in offering a quality and fun  

experience that will build a solid foundation in the child’s Social,  
Intellectual, Emotional, Physical, and Spiritual areas.  Please email   

faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or call (920) 965-0795 ext. 216  
for more information. 

*** Just a reminder, Faith Lutheran Church members receive a 10% tuition discount!   

Christian Growth resumes in the fall! 
We are looking to update our records and emergency  
contact information for all students who will be attending Christian 
Growth Sunday School in the fall. Please fill out our registration 
form on our website on the Christian Growth page under the  
education tab.  
 

Sundays School Teachers needed 
We are also looking for teachers for the fall! Teachers use a  
pre-planned lesson and materials gathered by Alex to lead the stu-
dents in learning more about the Bible and their faith. Please  
contact Alex at flcgb.dce@gmail.com if you are interested in being 
a teacher! 

Volunteer Meeting 
Volunteer meeting will take place on Sunday, August 22 after the 
9:30 am service downstairs. Kids will join together and sing some 
of the fun Sunday School songs while DCE Alex Wright will go over 
the details for the volunteers. *If you would like to decorate your 
classroom, this is the perfect opportunity to do so. 

http://faithpreschoolgb.com/
http://www.faithpreschoolgb.com/
mailto:flcgb.dce@gmail.com

